DAYTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS SUPERINTENDENT'S RECOMMENDATIONS

KURT

OSFC

T. STANIC, INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT TO THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

FUNDS October 21, 2008 SUPPLEMENT TWO

Honorable Members of the Board of Education
Dayton City School District

ITEM |

| recommend approval of the Resolution awarding the contracts for the New Construction of
Residence Park PK-8 new school building under Segment Il of the Accelerated Urban Building
Replacement Program of the firms as depicted in the chart below.

Rationale

The Dayton Board of Education (the "Board") is undertaking a Classroom Facilities Assistance
Program Project in cooperation with the Ohio School Facilities Commission ("OSFC") through
the OSFC's Accelerated Urban Building Replacement Program, which will result in the
construction of new school facilities and renovations and additions to existing facilities within
the school district, as described in the Master Plan accepted by the Board. At this time, the
bids have been solicited and received for the new construction of Residence Park PK-8 new
school building under Segment Il of the Accelerated Urban Building Replacement Program.

Bids were received on September 30, 2008 as depicted in the chart below for the new
construction of Residence Park PK-8 new school building under Segment Il of the Accelerated
Urban Building Replacement Program, and the Construction Manager has reviewed, in
conjunction with the design professionals and the school district’s staff the bids submitted by
firms as shown in the chart below. The Construction Manager, in conjunction with the design
professionals and the school district’s staff, evaluated the bid and met with representatives of
the companies and checked with the references for the companies.

Based on the information reviewed and evaluated, the Construction Manager recommends to
the Superintendent and Board of Education that the above list reflects the lowest responsible
bidders for the new construction for Residence Park PK-8 under Segment Il of the
Accelerated Urban Building Replacement Program, and further recommends awarding the
contract to the firms in the amount specified on above list.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Dayton Board of Education of the Dayton City
School District, Montgomery County, Ohio, that the Board of Education accepts the
recommendation of the Superintendent and award the contracts for the new construction of
Residence Park PK-8 under Segment Ill of the Accelerated Urban Building Replacement
Program to the firms as listed in the chart below.

OSFC FUNDS - October 21, 2008 SUPPLEMENT TWO
1



Name of Firm Bid Packages No. of Bids Contract Award Amount
Residence Park PK-8 Received
Starco, Inc. Plumbing Package 9 $596.750.00
Starco, Inc. Mechanical Package 10 $1.650.650.00

Respectfully submitted,
Kurt T. Stanic, Ed.D.
Interim Superintendent
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